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CONFIRMED
Notes of the meeting held on 23rd January 2012
Present: Andrew Ireland (AI) (Chair), Anne Allerston (AA), Jesse Banovic (JB), Jill Beard (JB), Scott Bellamy (SB), Paul Breakwell (PB), Joff Cooke (JC), Fiona Cownie (FC), Barbara Dyer (BD), Darrell Felton (DF), Nikki Finnes (NF) (Secretary), Kate Jones (KJ), Fiona Knight (FK), Kevin McGhee (KM), Jacqueline McCaffrey (JMc), Jacky Mack (JM), Andrew Main (AM), Liam Sheridan (LS), Catherine Symonds (CS), Jennifer Taylor (JT)
1
Apologies 
1.1
Apologies were received from Helen Impett, Mandi Barron, Stuart Laird and Jackie Pryce
2. Matters Arising from notes of 5th December 2011 and 9th January 2012
5th December 2011
2.1
Minute 2.2 – the discussion around Social Media guidelines had been delayed.  Cress Rolfe would be invited to a future meeting.

Action: NF/AI

2.2
Minute 3.3 – action completed.
2.3
Minute 3.9 – JM confirmed that the PI 2011 NSS results had been circulated to Schools, but possibly not to SVC.  The results would be sent out with the notes of this meeting.  
2.4
Minute 3.17 - FK would present the PRES results today.

2.5
Minute 7.1 – action completed.
2.6
Minute 7.4 – action completed.
9th January 2012

2.7
Minute 2.2 – the NSS statements had been approved by Legal Services and Ipsos MORI.  
2.8
Minute 3.2 – action completed.
3. SUBU Summary report from Student Reps activity for Autumn Term 2011 
3.1
SUBU had trained over 500 reps and there were approximately 100 students still to attend a session.  It was agreed that a student is only a Student Rep once they have completed the training.  It had been identified that the reps recorded on UNIT-e and the reps that SUBU are aware of is different because SUBU will train all rep e.g. seminar group reps but these may not all be recorded on UNIT-e.  Despite this SUBU has a far better and clearer picture of the Student Reps this year than in previous years.
3.2
KJ outlined the key highlights from the paper:

· An online survey template had been introduced for reps to collect feedback from their students.  The data collected would be sent to School meetings and analysed by SUBU in order to pick up themes and issues across BU;  
· A reps tab had been added to myBU which KJ updates each week, aimed at both student reps and students;
· Over 400 students had joined a Student Reps facebook page;

· A new Society for reps had been set up and some very passionate reps had joined;  
· ‘You’re brilliant!’ staff awards had received around 110 nominations from students;
· Over 500 comments were received during Speak Week with half of them being positive.   Some of the key issues coming out of Speak Week had been included in this paper as themes which SUBU are currently working on.
3.3 Future SUBU plans included:

· A handbook for reps, written by reps;  
· A Student Reps conference in March with a keynote speaker;

· A Student Reps awards ceremony;  

· Working closer with Partner Institution Student Reps through the School Student Experience Champions.

3.4
BD asked if the comments from the HSC Speak Week could be sent to her, as she had only seen the results from Talbot Campus.  KJ agreed to forward this on to BD.

Action: KJ
3.5
AI asked if KJ and JC could provide some more detail behind the key themes highlighted in the paper for the next meeting, for example what the issues behind timetabling were.
Action: KJ and JC

3.6
AA asked if the bus shelter could be extended outside the main entrance on campus.  DF agreed to take this back to Stuart Laird.

Action: DF/Stuart Laird

3.7 Any further feedback on the paper was welcomed and KJ would be contacting School Champions to discuss some areas in more detail.
3.8 SUBU was congratulated on the work they had done this year, in particular for creating a friendlier place for students.

4. PRES 2011 results
4.1
FK presented the results.  It was disappointing that only 8% of eligible PGRs responded to the Postgraduate Research Experience Survey (PRES) 2011.  If it is decided to deploy the survey again in 2013 some incentives would be considered.  However, despite the low response rate students were essentially saying the same things as they had done in previous years.  
4.2
FK particularly noted that the response rate for ‘Intellectual Climate’ had gone down.  Feedback indicated that to some extent PGRs did not feel part of academic staff community and this required further exploration with the PGR reps and the Schools.  FK was happy to discuss the results further outside of the meeting.  The results would be discussed in more detail at the next Graduate School Academic Board.  
4.3
FK was asked to provide a breakdown of results per School, even though the response rate was low.  It was acknowledged that one or two negative responses could skew the results considerably.  

4.4
JT asked what the routine feedback mechanisms were for PGRs.  There were at least two meetings with reps each year but this was likely to increase to once a term.  PGR reps also contributed to the Graduate School Research Committee.  

4.5
JM asked if there were any actions arising from the 2010 survey which required follow up.  AI suggested that any issues arising from the PRES should be reported to School Research Committees and brought to SVC by exception for discussion.  FK would ask School Research Committee secretaries to add a standard agenda item to refer relevant issues to SVC.  FK agreed to discuss this with the Research Administrators.

Action: FK

5. Review of student feedback initiatives introduced last year
a)
Student Experience Champions 
5.1 A paper was circulated and set out how SUBU would like to work with Schools.  KJ requested a clearer understanding around School Student Rep and School Student Experience Champion roles.  Schools management structures had changed and some now had an Associate Dean for Student Experience.  SUBU did not mind what the role in the School was provided they knew who they should be in contact with.  FC suggested that the paper be changed to ‘Student Rep’ rather than ‘Student Experience Champion’ as ‘experience’ is broader and ‘Student Rep’ is more individual.  JT queried whether a discussion around the role needs to be considered by the Education and Student Experience Committee (ESEC).  

5.2 It was agreed that the paper was helpful as a managing expectations document and could also include the responsibilities of SUBU.  JT suggested that it be included as part of a new Policy and Procedure on Student Engagement and Feedback which would embed the current Academic Procedure A2 Student Representation and Academic Procedure B16 Unit Feedback.  This was agreed and the Policy and Procedure would be brought to a future SVC for consideration.

Action: KJ and EDQ
b)
Student forums 

5.3 A report was circulated which Mandi Barron had written.  AA noted under item 1 that the Business School did hold Student Forums during 2010/11.  MB would be asked to update the paper accordingly.

Action: MB  
5.4 SVC’s understanding of Student Forums was discussed and it was evident that Schools held these in different ways with different Terms of Reference.  The purpose of a Student Forum was to enlist feedback which was not necessarily academic related, but Schools found that the meetings normally turned into a feedback session on academic matters.  It was suggested that expectations for Student Forums should be set and explained to the reps.  KJ noted that whilst she sat on each School Academic Board, SUBU was not currently invited to all Student Forums.

5.5 Feedback from Student Forums was also dealt with in different ways.  JC suggested that issues which Schools cannot deal with are forwarded to the SUBU Executive in the first instance but agreed that issues affecting the wider student community should come to SVC for discussion.  Members agreed that SVC should have oversight of issues rather then dealing with the issues, so Schools should direct feedback to the SUBU Executive first.  A standard agenda item would be added to the SVC agenda for ‘Feedback from Student Reps through SUBU’.  
5.6 Information on Student Forums would be included in the Policy and Procedure on Student Engagement and Feedback.
Action: EDQ

c)
Unit feedback (Schools & Academic Partnerships summaries)  

5.7 Since the new approach for gathering unit level feedback was introduced in September 2010 it had not been formally evaluated.  The School Quality Reports (SQRs) submitted in December 2011 indicated that not all Schools had adopted the new approach across all units/levels.  Evidence was not currently available to show what each unit leader has adopted and SASCs had been asked to carry out some form of audit to ensure central resources could be targeted as appropriate.
5.8 Papers had been submitted by DEC and on behalf of PIs in advance of the meeting.  BD reported that there was consistency within frameworks in HSC, but different types of feedback had been adopted.  In ST a range of options had been provided but there was also the default position of a paper survey.  DEC had implemented a School wide approach using a paper copy feedback survey, although if anyone particularly wanted to do something else they could do.  AM said that this approach gave more of a consistent analysis across units and providing the questions did not change they would be able to build up analysis across years.  
5.9 JT was happy with the approaches being adopted, but was more concerned about compliance and acting upon the feedback received.  AM confirmed that DEC had undertaken an audit so they were aware of where any gaps were.

5.10 The revised ARFM process to be published shortly should identify where there are gaps in unit feedback and it was suggested that perhaps the new Reader role could report specifically on unit feedback too.  FC felt that out of all the feedback collected, the unit level feedback was the most important.  JT agreed to look at verifying what happens in each School, rather than changing how we collect the feedback.  This would be included in the new Policy and Procedure on Student Engagement and Feedback.  AI also suggested that the PREP could link in with unit feedback and the feedback staff receive on what they deliver.
Action: EDQ  
6. Updates on Projects:

a)
NSS – marketing update/information sheet for staff (paper)

6.1
PB brought the group up to date with the marketing plans for the NSS, following on from publication of the NSS information sheet to all staff.  Marketing materials were currently being finalised by M&C.  The camel which would be around campus during the NSS deployment period would tie in with the Moroccan theme and would be called NeSSa.  
6.2
SVC had oversight of the surveys but it was unclear how the related marketing campaigns were signed off.   M&C had been reporting direct to UET on the marketing plans for NSS but the roll out would be through SVC and the sub group of SVC which met each Monday at 4pm.  Any member of SVC was welcome to attend these sub group meetings.

6.3
PB agreed to circulate more information regarding the marketing campaign and the visuals prior to the next meeting so that SVC was aware of exactly what the campaign involved.  

Action: PB

6.4 KJ was recruiting ambassadors from each School to promote the NSS from 6 – 17th February and w/c 5 March.  The core hours would be 10 – 2 but students could volunteer for any length of time.  KJ would email SVC with the details.
Action: KJ

b)
SES – proposed marketing messages, methods and incentives for SES 
6.5 JMc circulated a paper.  A range of low key promotional activities had been identified but the group queried how SES would be promoted alongside NSS.  The main focus would be on NSS so SES promotions would be low key in comparison, particularly during the weeks when the tents are up.  The stick man used last year would be used again this year.  There was a degree of flexibility to tailor resources for SES promotion towards the back end of the NSS deployment period.  Incentives were still to be agreed depending on the M&C budget available.  PB would discuss this with Vicky Lewis before the next meeting.
Action: PB

6.6 Bespoke emails would be sent out to students eligible to complete the SES explaining the key differences between the two surveys.  This could also refer to the NSS promotions and explain that the SES is their opportunity to have their say.  Members were keen to ensure that NSS and SES did not get mixed up and agreed that a consistent message was required so as not to confuse students.  It was still to be agreed who the email would come from, either a person of from an inbox.
6.7 JC said that it was important to maintain customer care during the deployment period of both surveys and suggested that M&C provide some business cards with details of the SES for staff to give out to students who visit the tents and are not eligible for NSS.  This idea was supported and M&C was asked to arrange some business cards.
Action: PB and JMc

6.8 DF was asked if it was possible to have different desktop backgrounds, individual to student logins, depending on whether they had completed SES or not.  JMc and DF would have a discussion outside of the meeting and JMc could provide the desktop backgrounds used last year.
Action: DF and JMc

c)
SES reporting tool update

6.9 The reporting tool had been updated based on feedback from last year.  A new ‘Start button’ for the landing page was required to change ‘experience’ to ‘engagement’  JMc would arrange for this to be changed.

Action: JMc

d)
PTES 2012 – deployment 19 April – 14 June

6.10 The group was asked to consider if any additional institutional questions should be included in the PTES this year.  The survey is already long and additional questions were not included last year.  It was agreed not to have any additional questions in 2012. 
6.11 M&C would be asked to consider some marketing materials for the PTES in due course but this would be kept relatively low key.

7. AOB

7.1
None
2011/12 meetings: 

Monday 6th February – 1 – 3pm – Committee Room
Monday 5th March – 1 – 3pm – Committee Room
Monday 2nd April – 1 – 3pm – Committee Room
Monday 30th April – 1 – 3pm – Committee Room
Monday 28 May – 1 – 3pm – Committee Room
Monday 25 June – 1 – 3pm – Committee Room
Monday 23 July – 1 – 3 pm – TBC
